
Minutes for the April 21, 2025 Meeting of the  

Borough of  Riverton Historic Preservation Commission 
 

1. Meeting was called to order by Chairman Laverty at 7:00 PM 
 

2. Open Meetings Act was Read by Chairman Laverty 
 

3. Roll Call was taken: 
A. John Laverty (PRESENT) 
B. Douglas Aird (PRESENT) 
C. Roger Prichard (PRESENT) 
D. Jack Parry (PRESENT) 
E. Leslie Harrison (ABSENT) 
F. Tyler Putman (PRESENT) 
G. Hal Feinstein  (PRESENT) 

 
4. Discussions: 

 
A. Doug Aird reported on the March 2025 HPC Meeting as the HPC Chairman was not in 

attendance at that meeting.  Doug also presented his minutes from the March 2025 
HPC meeting.  The minutes were approved by a vote of the HPC’s members.  

B. Roger Prichard reported on the status of the writing of the proposed amendments to the 
HPO. 

C. A lengthy discussion was held regarding a letter from the Borough Hall Staff that was 
directed to Governing Body.  The letter stated concerns about the new responsibilities of 
the HPC per the proposed amendments to the HPO.  Mayor Quinn and Councilman 
Wilburn joined this discussion.  The HPC Chairman received approval from the HPC’s 
members and from Mayor Quinn and Councilman Wilburn to draft a positive response 
letter to the Mayor and Council.  

D. The HPC Chairman promised to divide the list of properties in the Historic District into 
seven (7) groups, each of which will be assigned to an HPC Member at the May 2025 
Meeting. 

 
5. Public Hearing: 

 
A. The HPC Chairman requested to open the hearing to the public, and the HPC agreed to 

do so. 
B. Seeing as there were no comments from the public, the meeting was closed by the 

Chairman in agreement with all of the HPC’s members. The HPC Chairman then called 
for an adjournment of the meeting.  The HPC’s members all voted to adjourn 

 


